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M. E. IPinky) Berryhill discusses college days with Roe on a previous campus visit 

'Preacher' Roe ('39) in Arkansas Hall of Fame 
Elwin "Preacher" Roe, a student at 

Harding from 1935 to 1938, was in­
ducted into Arkansas' sports Hall of 
Fame at the annual January meet. 

Before coming to Harding, Elwin at­
tended Viola High School where he 
starred in both basketball and base­
ball. At Harding, Roe was an avid 
sports participant. For three years 
he was named to the All-AIC baseball 
squad. He also received honorable 
mention All-AIC on the cage squad. 

Signing with the St. Louis Cardinals, 
Roe gave up college. He pitched at 
Rochester in '39 and '40 and had 7-4 
and 5-8 seasons respectively. Pitts­
burg latched on to the lefty ace and 
he had ,13-11 and 14-13 seasons with 

the Pirates before playing with the 
Brooklyn Dodgers. 

At Brooklyn "Preacher" had the 
best season of his career. In 1950 he 
had a 19-11 record and in 1951 he was 
named top pitcher in the national 
league with a 22-3 mark . 

Roe, with a lifetime record of 127-
84, retired in 1954 after winning eleven 
in two consecutive seasons. He ap­
peared in three world series with the 
Dodgers, in '49, '52 and '53. 

Now a supermarket owner "Preach­
er" lives in West Plains, Mo. He was 
inducted with two others, Frank 
Broyles, Arkansas football coach and 
Tommy Freeman, world weI t e r 
weight boxing champion in 1931. 
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List of Donors to Be Cast on Plaque 

During the drive to raise funds for 
the American Heritage Alumni center 
three years ago, a plan was presented 
for alumni contributing $500 or more 
to be listed on a plaque in the Ameri­
can Heritage Building. 

The names recorded are being print­
ed for your examination before the 
plaque will be cast. The Alumni 
Association asks that if your name 
has been inadvertantly omitted, please 
let us know immediately. The plaque 
will be cast soon and we are mak­
ing every effort possible to have it 
correct. 

The donors include: 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Allen 
Miss Annie May Alston 
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Baggett 
Dr. Kenneth Baines 
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Baldwin 
Dr. James D. Bales 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce A. Barton 
Mr. and Mrs. George T. Beasley 
Mrs. Kenneth H. Bell 
Dr. Mildred L. Bell 
Miss Winnie E. Bell 
Dr. and Mrs. George S. Benson 
Mr. and Mrs. J. E. Berryhill 
Mr. and Mrs. M. E. Berryhill 
Miss Shirley A. Birdsall 
Edwin S. Bomar 
Mrs. David R. Bradley 
C. A. Buchanan 
Mr. and Mrs . Leslie W. Burke 
Dr. Richard E. Burt 
Mr. and Mrs. Leo B. Campbell 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Catterton 
Mrs. William F. Clark 
Dr. Joan Coleman 
James H. Cone 
Mr. and Mrs. J. T. Cone 
Mr. and Mrs. Neil B. Cope 
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P. L. Copeland 
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Davis, Jr. 
Deener Dobbins, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Dykes 
Mrs. Hugh R. Edwards 
Dr. and Mrs. Howard F. Flippin 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Formby 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond French 
R. D. Fuller 
Arvis D. Ganus 
Dr. and Mrs , Clifton L. Ganus, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Ganus 
Mr. and Mrs. Thednel R. Garner 
Mrs. Leo Gentry 
Dr. and Mrs. Bob J. Gilliam 
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh M. Groover 
Dr. and Mrs. Joe W. Hacker, Jr. 
Mrs. Nehon Hagler 
Mrs. Corinne Hart 
Conard Hays 
Dr. James A. Hedrick 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Helsten 
Marion L. Hickingbottom 
Mrs. Wayne Hindman 
Mr. and Mrs. Homer R. Horsman 
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Howard 
Charles W. Huddleston 
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Huddleston 
Dr. and Mrs. Norman Hughes 
Mrs. Joe A. Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. Leman Johnson 
Dr. Houston T. Karnes 
Robert T. Knight 
Miss Pearl Latham 
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice L. Lawson 
Mr. and Mrs. Virgil H. Lawyer 
Mrs . Howard Leftwich 
Dr. Jack P. Lewis 
Julian B. Lightle, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Ted R. Lloyd 
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Martin 
Mrs. Ralph Martin 
Dr. and Mrs. Perry Mason 
Dr. and Mrs. William Joe Mattox 
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Maxwell 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Bill McInteer 
Mr. and Mrs. Jule L. Miller 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Mitchen 
Dr. and Mrs. C. R. Montgomery 
Dr. and Mrs. Erie T. Moore 
William V. Nations 
Miss Marguerite O'Banion 
Dr. and Mrs. Harry D. OIree 
Dr. and Mrs. Charles H. Paine 
Mrs. Nancy Patterson 
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ALUMNI REPORT FROM HERE AND THERE 
Lewis Robertson ('61) and his wife, 

the former Donna Adams (BA'61), 
have moved to Searcy with their 
family where Lewis is the pharmacist 
at the new County Hospital. 

Larry W. French (BA'66) has been 
commissioned a second lieutenant in 
the U. S. Air Force upon graduation 
from Officer Training School at Lack­
land AFB, Tex. 

W. T. Pearson 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Perkins 
Mrs. Inez Pickens 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean B. Priest 
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Pryor 
Mr. and Mrs. Neale T. Pryor 
Dr. and Mrs. Wayne D. Puckett 
Mr. and Mrs. Andy T. Ritchie, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Emmett H. Roberson 
Dallas Roberts 
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney G. Roper 
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Ryan, Jr. 
Miss Alma Sanderson 
Dr. and Mrs. Jack Wood Sears 
Dr. and Mrs. Lloyd C. Sears 
Dr. and Mrs. Edward G. Sewell 
Dr. and Mrs. Donald Sime 
Mr. and Mrs. Russell L. Simmons 
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Smith 
Eugene S. Smith, Jr. 
Dr. Norman K. Smith 
Jack C. Spaulding 
Herman B. Spurlock 
Comdr. and Mrs. Alvin O. Stevens 
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Stokes 
Robert E. Street 
Dr. and Mrs. W. K. Summitt 
Mrs. James Talkington 
Dr. Irma Terpenning 
James A. Thompson, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Buford D. Tucker 
Mr. and Mrs. Lott R. Tucker, Jr. 
Dr. and Mrs. Evan Ulrey 
Mr. and Mrs. Irvin B. Van Patten 
Mrs. Leon Van Patten 
Mr. and Mrs. Max L. Vaughan 
Curtis Walker 
Dr. Robert B. Webb 
Dr. and Mrs. W. B. West, Jr. 
Dr. and Mrs. William D. Williams 
Mr. and Mrs. Murrey W. Wilson 
Dr. and Mrs. James K. Zink 

Lloyd W. (Bud) Gentry (BA'61) has 
been assigned under the National 
Teaching Fellowship Program to 

. Belleville (Ill.) Junior College whpre 
he will set up an effective Instructional 
Material Center. 

Lloyd is now working toward his 
doctor's degree in which Thf, National 
Teaching Fellowship Program plays a 
part. 

Mn. Gentry is the former Donna 
Henman ('62). They have one son, 
Todd. 

Captain Lewis C. Walker (BS'62) 
has been assigned to Keesler AFB, 
Miss., to practice as ' a dentist with 
the Air Training Command which con­
ducts the education:\1 programs neces­
sary to provide "killed fliers and 
technicians for the aerospace force. 
He received his DDS degree from the 
University of Tennessee College of 
Dentistry. 

Henry Ewing ('43) writes from 
Windhoek, where he is the only 
preacher for the Church of Christ in 
the entire country of South West 
Africa; "It is a keen pleasure to find 
an Alumni News in my mail box ... 
it is a constant wonder to hear news 
of myoId companions, though your 
pictures of them are a bit startling. 
They have all, it seems, become 
become middle-aged." 

He seeks German-speaking people 
to work with the Germans in South 
West Africa. 

David Keller (BS'66) has been com­
missioned a second lieutenant in the 
Air Force upon graduation from Of­
ficer Training School at Lackland 
AFB, Tex. He has been assigned to 
Keesler AFB, Miss., for training as a 
ground electronics officer. 

Mrs. Keller is the former Jeanne 
Brown ('68). 

George C. Massey (M1\'58) has as­
sumed duties with the University 

Continued on Page 5 
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Alumna Finds Peace Corps Interesting 

By Florence Klemm (BA'64) 

Evelyn McLaury, (BA'61), a re­
turned Peace Corps Volunteer, has a 
large collection of pictures to help 
her remember her two years in Addis 
Ababa, Ethiopia. These photos, as well 
as a variety of native artifacts, aid 
Evelyn in relating her experiences to 
Americans, including her sixth grade 
students in Commerce City, Colorado, 
a suburb of Denver. 

Evelyn taught at the Teacher Train­
ing Institute of Addis Ababa . Not more 
than ten per cent of Ethiopia's popu­
lation has the opportunity to attend 
school, so the Institute trains native 
teachers to help alleviate the teacher 
shortage. The students at the Insti­
tute were of the grade equivalent to 
American eleventh and twelfth grade 
high school students, but their ages 
ranged from 18 to 30. Of 500 students, 
only 24 were girls. They were taught 
by a staff composed of Peace Corps 
Volunteers, British, Indian, and Ethio­
pian teachers, which gave them 
diversified (and sometimes conflict­
ing) viewpoints on teaching. After two 
years of training, the trainees were 
sent to the remote villages of the pro­
vinces where they often had no books, 
supplies, or modern facilities. An 
added problem is the existence of 70 
dialects, and the children might not 
know either the official language, 
Amharic, nor the second language, 
English. 

Main cultural differences were 
noticed by Evelyn and the other 
Americans. For example, the Ethio­
pian calendar is seven years behind 
ours. It has thirteen months, twelve of 
which have thirty days each; the last 
has five days except in leap year, 
when it has six. 

Miss Klemm wrote in and suggested 
this article. We hope others among 
you will make similar suggestions. 

Food is always interesting, and 
Evelyn enjoyed Ethiopia's national 
food, injura and wat. It is eaten by 
dipping pieces of injura, a large 
bread-like pancake, into the wat. The 
wat is a mixture of meat, lentils, or 
vegeta bles, seasoned with 27 spices. 

Religious holidays are a colorful 
part of Ethiopian life. At one time the 
Coptic church was strong enough that 
few Moslems were in Ethiopia, though 
most of Africa was predominately 
Moslem. Now, Moslems and members 
of other religious groups are found 
in Ethiopia. The state religion is still 
Coptic, a mixture of Judaism, Chris­
tianity, and Paganism. Emperor Haile 
Selassie I (his name means "the 
power of the Trinity") is considered to 
be the head of the church. He bears 
the title "elect of God, defender of the 
faith, direct descendant of King Solo­
mon and the Queen of Sheba." He also 
considers himself the "father and uni· 
fier of Africa." Africa Hall, Haile 
Selassie's gift to the continent, is the 
meeting place of the Organization of 
African Unity. It is a modern, ela­
borate structure in Addis Ababa. 

During her stay in Ethiopia, Evelyn 
was able to travel down the Eastern 
Coast of Africa. She visited and photo­
graphed areas of South and East 
Africa, including Victoria Falls, on the 
Rhodesian border. She visited missions 
in Salisbury and Bulawayo, Rhodesia, 
Johannesburg and Capetown, South 
Africa, and Lusaka and Ndola, Zam­
bia. She visited Ed Crookshank, Har­
ding Alumnus, in Zambia. On her way 
back to the states, she visited a few 
European countries, including Ger­
many, where she visited Irene John­
son, former Harding teacher. 

Evelyn's travels convinced her that 
people going overseas should go be­
yond "tourism" or they will miss a 
valuable education. 0 

ALUMNI NEWS 

HERE AND THERE (Continued) 
Church of Christ in Denton, Texas as 
counselor for students at Texas 
Woman's University and North Texas 
University and in directing personal 
work activities of the congregation. He 
is also teaching one course at TWU 
and working with the Bible Chair 
director. 

Gary E. Carson ('63) is among 28 
upperclassmen at Tri-State College, 
Angola, Ind., selected for inclusion in 
the 1966-67 edition of "Who's Who 
Among Student in American Univer­
sities and Colleges." Gary, who is a 
student in the Department of Mechani­
cal Engineering, is secretary of the 
Senior Class and treasurer of the 
Mechanical Engineering Society at 
Tri-State College. 

He is married to the former Rose­
mary Speak (Acad.). They have a 
three-year old daughter, Dawn. 

Lt. JG Larry Scroggs (BA'63) is in 
South Vietnam where he is attached 
to the First Marine Division as a 
Naval gunfire liaison officer. 

Larry would be happy to hear from 
any of his friends. His address is: 

Lt. JG Larry Scroggs, USNR 
H. Q. First Marines - FSCC 
FPO San Francisco 96602 

Kav Moser Writes 4th Book 
William Kay Moser, a 1953 grad­

uate of Harding and minister of the 
606 W. Third Street Church of Christ 
in Muscatine, Iowa, is the author of 
a fourth book, A Beautiful Fascina­
tion. 

Moser has also written Be A Man, 
Son, Thorn in the Flesh, and A 
Glorious Summer. 

He is married to the former Anna­
belle Johnston ('55) and they have 
two daughters and a 4-month-old son. 

The new book concerns the life of a 
Christian girl in York, Pennsylvania 
in modern times and the influence she 
has over her friends as a Christian 
example. ; 
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Lois Reiboldt ('67) to Foy T. O'Neal 
('67) on Dec. 17 in Neosho, Mo. 

Sue Moore ('67) to Dennis Willard 
('67) on Dec. 29 at Nashville, Tenn. 

Bill Gammon ('68) to Pat Mobley 
('69) Oct. 29 in Little Rock. 

Jennie Alice Flessner (BA'64) to 
Walter John Gerdes on Nov. 6 in 
Moses Lake, Wash. 

Linda Wilson (Academy) to Glenn 
Wayne Smith ('67) on Dec. 16 in 
Searcy. 

Geraldine Kurz ('66) to Philip Hicks 
Hall (BA'63) on Nov. 25 in Poplar 
Bluff, Mo. 

Gayle Chronister ('69) to Paul Grey 
Kite ('67) on Dec. 15 in Little Rock. 

Ruby Alberta Rinks (BA'61) to 
Douglas Smith on Sept. 4 in Terrell, 
Tex. 

Charol~tte Chitty (BA'65) to Joseph 
S. Crawford on June 17 in Houma, La. 

Sandra Burchfield (BA'66) to Roy 
Ellis McGee (BA'66) on Nov. 25 in 
Lake Village. 

Heidi Heid ('64) to Charles Black­
burn on Feb. 18 in Florence, Ala. 

Stephanie Petway ('69) to James W. 
Massey on Sept. 25 in Searcy. 

David R. Newell ('62) to Elizabeth 
Ann Borst on Sept. 6. 

Carolyn Bradley (BS'66) to Larry 
Yurcho (BA'66) on Sept. 3 in Lubbock, 
Tex. 

Ann Clark ('68) to Patrick Barker 
('67) Dec. 16 in Searcy. 

James Jones ('69) to Arlene Boyd on 
Dec. 23 in Little Rock. . 

Jewel Ward (BS'66) to Don Babb 
('67) on Dec. 18 in Starkville, Miss. 
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MARRIAGES (Continued) 

Paula Spencer ('67) to Donald W. 
Hicks on Dec. 20 in Warm Springs. 

Sharon Tedford ('69) to Gary Lee 
Cox ('69) on Dec. 2 7in Marseilles, Ill. 

Janiece Helm (BS'59) to Lawrence 
L. Young on Aug. 19 in Indianapolis, 
Ind. 

Brenda Swann ('68) to Larry Dan 
Griffith ('68) on Dec. 20 in Dallas, Ga. 

Frances Perry ('69) to Carroll Sims 
Hargrove ('68) on Dec. 17. 

Sylvia Elizabeth Thompson ('62) to 
David R. Rhea on Dec. 12 in Memphis, 
Tenn. 

Kenneth Cottrell ('62) to Marigrace 
Barnett on Aug. 13, 1966 in Pikeville, 
Ky. 

Linda Robinson (BA'66) to Robert 
Ace Pearcy (BA'65) on Dec. 3 in 
Monette, Ark. 

Joyce Henderson ('67) to Melvin 
Earl Owens on Aug. 26 in Pittsburgh, 
Pa. 

CHAPTER NEWS 
The Southern California Chapter of 

the' Harding Alumni Association had 
its annual picnic at Southgate Park, 
Southgate, Calif., Octobel' 16. Approxi­
mately thirty· five members and their 
families were present. 

New officers for the coming year 
were elected as follows: 

President - Gene Koken (BA'40) 
Vice President - Charles Draper 

(BA'50). 
Secretary - Mrs. Gene Koken 

(BA'46) (Gwendolyn Farmer) 
;:~ * :;; ',' 

The Arkla Chapter of the Harding 
Alumni Association in El Dorado held 
a dinner meeting at the Holiday Inn 
on October 8. Twelve attended. 

The following officers were elected 
for 1966-67: 

President-Charles Jackson (BA'62) 
Vice President - Varna Davis 

(BA'36). 
Secretary-Treasurer - . Mrs. Bill 

Beckham. 
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Son, Don Carlos, Jr., to Don and 
Helen Howell (BA'65) Bryan on Nov. 
3 in Pasadena, Tex. 

Daughter, Lisa Maurene, to Martel 
(BA'56) and Doris Ann (Spec.) Pace 
on Nov. 2 in Roseville, Mich. 

Daughter, Melissa Beth, to Herman 
(BA'61) and Karen Partezana ('63) 
McHan on Aug. 3 in Canton, Ohio. 

Son, Timothy Noel, to Kay (BA'57) 
and Annabelle Johnston ('53) Moser 
on Sept. 8 in Muscatine, Iowa. 

Daughter, Holly Jeanne, to Roger 
('65) and Carolyn Welch (BA'63) 
Hladky on July 31 in Camden, N. J. 

Daughter, Lisa Ann, to Dave and 
Mary Haley ('63) Stoddart on Nov. 5 
in Bangor, Pa. 

Daughter, Jan Michelle, to Boyce 
Henry ('66) and Mary Ann Holder 
('67) Arnett on Nov. 12 in Little Rock. 

Son, Paul Franklin, to James 
(MA'53) and Wanda Diestelkamp ('57) 
Hodges on Aug. 31 in Tampa, Fla. 

Son, Timothy Scott, to Jim (BA'64) 
and Polly Anne Brock ('66) Carter on 
July 19 in Detroit, Mich. 

Son, Edwin Eugene, 
(BA'60) and Shirley 
(BA'65) Hightower on 
Dallas, Tex. 

Jr., to Ed 
Richardson 
Nov. 3 in 

Son, Jon Wes, to Sam (BA'64) and 
Brenda Thomas ('65) Casey on Oct. 
21 at Salem, Ark. 

Daughter, Lisa Michell, to Ben 
(BS'65) and Jay Dene Stone ('65) Kail 
on Sept. 25 in Heber Springs. 

Danghter, Tina Janice, to Tom 
(BA'64) and Janice Sanders ('64) Wat­
son on Oct. 16 in Searcy. 

ALUMNI NEWS 

Daughter, Vanessa Renee, to Larry 
('65) and Roseland Merritt ('66) Hen­
derson on Oct. 17 in Searcy. 

Son, Scott Bradford, to David ('63) 
and Glenda Bean ('63) Davidson on 
Aug. 28 in Kirkwood, Mo. 

Daughter, Julie Dell, to Bill and 
Marjorie McGinnis (BS'56) Wiley on 
Oct. 7 at Abilene, Tex. 

Daughter, Beth Alison, to Walt and 
Mary Duer ('59) Bartmess on April 1 
in Columbus, Ohio. 

Daughter, Susan Lanore, to Truman 
and Sally Rogers (BA'61) Clark on 
March 21 in Seoul, Korea - adopted: 
Oct. 2. 

Son, Paul Brian, to Jim (BA'61) and 
Georgie Claypool (BA'62) Cannon on 
Sept. 4 in Springfield, Mo. 

Daughter, Letitia Sue, to Mrs. Paul 
Richard Abbott, Jr., Janis Hohlier 
('68) on Sept. 18 in Overland, Mo. 

Daughter, Joy Michelle, to Steve 
(BA'61) and Margaret Kirkpatrick 
('64) Mayfield on Sept. 21 in Columbia, 
S. C. 

Son, Paul Edward, to Glen (BA'57) 
and Elaine Foren (BA'57) Moore on 
Sept. 20 in Nashville, Tenn. 

Son, Geoffrey Michael, to Joe 
(BA'58) and Jean Blevins (Spec.) 
Gibbs on Sept. 16 in Torino, Italy . 

Daughter, Lisa Ranee, to Capt. and 
Mrs. Norman Dykes (BS'57) on Sept. 
18 at Sheppard AFB, Tex. 

Son, Christopher Charles, to Charles 
R. (BS'63) and Suanne Smith (BS'63) 
Walker on Aug. 4 in Searcy. 

Son, Bryon Dean, to Marvin and 
Janis Campbell ('62) Long on July 31 
in Indianapolis, Ind. 

Son, Kevin Paul, to Jim (MAT'54) 
and Becky Landers on Aug. 15 in Bald­
win, N. Y. 

Daughter, Jennifer Suzanne, to Don 
(BA'60) and Virginia Taylor on Aug. 
29. 
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Daughter, Kristi Jo, to Gary ('65) 
and Joyce Dawson ('65) Lucas on 
June 17. 

Daughter, Karen Lynn, to Dwight 
(BA'66) and Betty Spencer (BA'66) 
Robb on Dec. 6 in Flint, Mich. 

Daughter, Tina Yvonne, to Kenneth 
(BA'64) and Marlyn Stewart ('64) 
Phillips on Nov. 1 in Pensacola, Fla. 

Son, David Harold, to Harold (BA'65) 
and Wanda Hays on Nov. 18 in 
Helsinki, Finland. 

Daughter, Monika Dawn, to Valdy 
(BA'61) and Bea Bryant ('63) Eich· 
mann on Dec. 8 in Conway. 

Son, James David, to David (BA'62) 
and Linda McMahan (BA'62) Kirk on 
Nov. 28 in Titusville, Fla . 

Daughter, Kathryn Elizabeth, to 
Bernard and Dorothy Hall ('58) Young 
on Oct. 8 at Salem, Ohio. 

Daughter, Jane, to Cleo and Edith 
Jane Morgan ('63) Wise on Sept. 24 
in Wichita, Kan. 

Daughter, Mary Sydney, to Carthel 
and Toni Setzler (BA'62) Wood on 
Nov. 15 in Little Rock. 

Son, Scott Mitchell, to George Robert 
(BS'62) and Janice Mitchell ('64) 
Crosby on Nov. 15 in Ozark, Ala. 

Son, Donald Kip, to Donald ('62) 
and Wanda Shannon ('64) Stringer on 
Jan. 3, 1964 - adopted Sept. 26, 1966 
in Chicago, Ill. 

Son, Jack Allen to Jerry ('54) and 
Shirley Sudderth ('54) Adams on Oct. 
14. 

Daughter, Gina Elizabeth, to Donald 
(BA'65) and Regina Clark (BA'59) Ste­
vens on Nov. 1 at Tucson, Ariz. 

Daughter, Amy Margaret, to Joe 
(BS'59) and Sallie Turner (BA'59) 
Hightower on Dec. 12 at Pittsburgh. 

Son, Robert Nicholas, to Jerry 
(BA'64) and Gaylon Bach (BA'63) 
Gwin on Dec. 18 at Memphis. 



Fire Hits Dormitory at Morrilton 
A ravaging fire swept a girls' dormitory on the 

Southern Christian Home campus at Morrilton D2Gember 
20. The building was termed a total loss with $60,000 to 
$75,000 in estimated loss, according to Olen Fullerton, 
superintendent. No one was injured . 

The fire was discovered by a 14:!ear-old resident of 
Southern Christian I-lom e when he went to the dorm to take 
a gift to his sister. The 16 girls had gone downtown with 
their housemother, Mrs. Lummie Greer, and her three 
children, to do their holiday shopping. No one was in th e 
building when the fire started . 

Fullerton said some of the furniture in the building W,lS 

made of metal and could possibly be salvaged. Some of thc 
girls had clothes in the laundry at the time, also. Otherwise 
nothing was recovered. Morrilton firemen battled the blaze 
about two hours. 

The home, which serves l70 children, resumed normal 
schedule despite the tragedy. Imlllediate help came frolll 
Morrilton with many residents offering to house the girls. 
However, there was sufficient space on the campus to make 
room for the children. 

The Morrilton Kiwanis Club raised $1,000 during its 
noon luncheon meeting before the flames were quenched . 
The chorus frol11 the home presented the progrRm on sched­
ule. although two cllOrus members were residents of the 
burning dorm . 

Mclnteer Sermons Chosen For Book 
A volume in the "Great Preachers of Today " series 

has recently been published by the Biblical Research Press 
in Abilene, Tex. It is "Sermons of Jim Bill McInteer." 
Mclnteer (BA'42) is minister of the West End Church of 
Christ in Nashville, Tenn. 

Included are 30 of McTnteer's sermons, with titles such 
as " 'B' Grade Is Not So Bad," "The Strangest Five Verses 
in the Bible," "God's Latest Manuscript," "Asleep at the 
Top of the Mast," "By the Waters of Beerlahairok," and 
"J esus' Autobiography." 

McInteer is noted for his journal istic activities and for 
his contributions to education as well as for his ministry. 
He serves on the editorial council of "20th Century Chris­
tian" magazine and is business manager for "20th Century 
Christian" and "Power for Today ." He is an editor for the 
Christian Family Book Club and is author of Tiny Tots 
Bible Reader which has sold more than 10,000 copies . 

McInteer is a member of Harding's Board of Trustees 
and serves on the advisory board of Pepperdine College. 
He received the Distinguished Alumnus Award in 1964 from 
Harding. He has been preaching for the West End con­
gregatipn in Nashville for the last eight years . 
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